

Dear former team captain,

Last year your team competed in the 50<sup>th</sup> edition of the Batavierenrace. This was the first edition without COVID-19 measures since the 47<sup>th</sup> edition and what a success it was!

The first prize of the Dutch Student Championship this year was won by the RUG/Hanze University Team with a stunning average speed of 17.8950 km/h. This year, in the General Classification the first prize was won by D.A.V. Kronos I.

Upcoming year the 51<sup>st</sup> edition will take place on **April 28 and 29, 2023**. Hopefully in the upcoming year your team will compete again in the biggest relay race in the world!

### ENROLLMENT

There is a possibility that this year's registration will again have a draw to decide which teams get to participate in the event. Every team captain that enrolls on the 7th of November 2022 will automatically participate in this draw. If you register later than this date, you will not be able to participate in the first round of the draw. Registration will be possible **between the 7**th **of November and the 2**nd **of December 2022**. A more detailed explanation about the draw can be found on our website: <a href="www.batavierenrace.nl/english">www.batavierenrace.nl/english</a>

## **F**EES

This year's registration fee will be  $\le$  310,- excluding a  $\le$  100,- deposit. The registration fee has increased by 10 euros compared to last year. We understand that this is unfavorable, but inflation affects us as well. Unfortunately, we cannot keep the amount lower because of this year's inflation.

When enrolling a team, an advance payment of € 110,- is required. If you are not placed via the draw, this advancement will be paid back in full. If you withdraw your registration after being admitted via the draw, this advancement will not be returned to you.

## STUDENTCHECK

As we are an event especially for students, team members will be checked on their enrollment at a university (either academic or applied sciences). After registering, you have until the **2**<sup>nd</sup> of **December 2022** to supply 3 proofs of enrollment stating: name, academic year and name of the university.

## How do I enroll for the 51<sup>ST</sup> BATAVIERENRACE?

**Step 1:** go to <a href="https://www.batavierenrace.nl/english/team-captain-/enrolling.html">https://www.batavierenrace.nl/english/team-captain-/enrolling.html</a> and make an account. If you already have an account from previous years, you can use that one. When enrolling, you do not need a full team yet.

**Step 2:** after completing the online registration the team captain must download the registration form, print it out, fill it in and sign it. The form must then be scanned and enclosed with the online registration. Besides the form, 3 proofs of enrollment must be submitted. The advance payment of € 110,- must also be paid at this moment. These proofs on enrollment and the payment **can be added and/or paid until the 2^{nd} of** 



# **December 2022.** The registration form **must be submitted before the 28<sup>th</sup> of November 2022.**

The dates for the registration fees are as following:

1<sup>st</sup> term: Friday 02-12-2022 110 euros

2<sup>nd</sup> term: Monday 06-02-2023 300 euros (deposit included)

Please note that the team captain accepts the registration rules and competition rules by signing (and uploading!) the registration form on behalf of his or her team.

Changes in the team can be made until the last day before the race (27<sup>th</sup> of April 2023). However, please note that the team name can't be changed after uploading the registration form.

### IMPORTANT DOCUMENTS AND INFORMATION

More information can be found on our website. Make sure to stay up to date. Documents can be found on:

https://www.batavierenrace.nl/english/team-captain-/information-for-team-captains-.html.

I hope to see you participating in the Batavierenrace again this edition!

Sincerely, on behalf of the 51<sup>st</sup> Organisation Committee,

Mirjam de Vries